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The newsletter is published quarterly 
and is on the IALOH website at www.
ialoh.org/Newsletter.  If you would like 
something in the newsletter please 
sent it to me.  My contact information 
is on Page 11.

The annual convention is fast approching.  The registration form is on the IALOH 
website at www.ialoh.org/Events/Annual Convention or you can click on the QR 
code below.  You can also contact one of the IALOH Officers for information.

The Aliante hotel is a great hotel and the convention will be a lot of fun.  The 
Commander Russ and Lady Ginny have done an outstanding job providing a 
great convention.  So don’t delay, get your registration forms in today.

Convention Registration
There are two ways to register for the 
annual convention on the website.
1.  Fill out the online registration form 
and click the submit button.
2.  Fill out the regular registration form 
and mail the form and your payment to 
the address indicated on the form.
3.  You can also pay for the convention 
using a credit card.  Just click on the 
“Pay By Credit Card” link.

July 2024
 Newsletter
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June 15th, 2024
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Commander’s Call

Russell Gray, PC 

Douglas Foss

Lt. Commander Canadiates

Mark Miles
To review the canadidate’s qualifications go to the IALOH website at
www.ialoh.org/Main/Candidate.
The candidates will be voted on at the annual convention.

Unit Dues
Units can now pay their annual dues 
online with a credit card.  Just go to 
the IALOH website at www.ialoh.org 
and click on the “Unit Dues” menu 
option.  Just a reminder the Unit must 
still submit all the required annual 
forms to the Adjutant.

2022 - 2023 Yearbook
We still have a few yearbooks.  If 
anyone would like one contact the 

Quartermaster or the Adjutant.  
Contact information is on Page 11.

GRAY AREAS: My term as Commander 
is shortly coming to an end and this will 
be my last newsletter. This has been 
one of the greatest experiences of my 
life. Being a line officer in this honorable 
organization has allowed me to visit 
wonderful places and meet some quality 
people. From the northwest, across the 
mid-west, down to the southeast, up the 
northeast and into Canada. I reconnected 
with some old friends and made new ones 
along the way. This has been a journey 
that has created fantastic memories 
that I will carry the rest of my life.
There are so many people I should 
thank for their support along the way. I’m 
sure I will miss some, and I apologize 
in advance for my failing memory. First 
my family, my Lady Virginia for helping 
keep my feet on the ground and not 
letting my head get too big for my Fez. 
My son, Vince “The Dude”, for his help. 
My Chief of Staff, Mike Kearns, for 
his guidance and his Lady Peggy. To 
each Lieutenant Commander and their 
Ladies for their support and dedication 
to ensuring the continued future success 
of the IALOH. To the Past International 
Commanders for their sage advice 
over the years.  A special thank you our 

Adjutant David Smith and his Lady Kathy 
without whom I would not look nearly 
this good.  David is the hardest working 
individual in this outfit.  From Editor-In-
Chief of the newsletter to Webmaster, 
he is a tremendous asset to all of us.  
To the Association Commanders and 
their Ladies for their warm hospitality 
at their events over the years. To the 
Nobility for their support and trust in me.
This past year there were two special 
events in particular where I was honored 
and humbled to represent the IALOH 
membership. In June, I along with 
Imperial Sir Kenny Kraven placed a 
wreath on the Canadian War Memorial 
in Ottawa, Canada. A special thank 
you to Commander Fred Haggart and 
the Tunis Shrine for the incredible 
hospitality. Then on the 2nd of November 
2023, Imperial Sir Ed Stolze, Lady 
Virginia, Mike Kearns and I placed 
the IALOH wreath at The Tomb of the 
Unknown Solider. Truly the high points 
of my years with the organization.
I am looking forward to seeing as many 
of you as possible in fabulous Las Vegas 
for the 93rd Annual Convention. It is 
shaping up to be a memorable event.

Again, thank you all so very much 
for your support, and friendship 
dur ing  th i s  inc red ib le  jou rney.

Sincerely and fraternally,
Russ Gray, Commander 

If you have a business, think about 
putting an ad in the yearbook to 
publicize your business.  Just complete 
the yearbook ad form; submit the 
form along with the ad narrative 
and payment to the Adjutant.  The 
ad form can be completed and sent 
electronically and you can pay with a 
credit card.
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David Hobbs, PC 

1st Lieutenant Commander						      Division 4
Greetings Brothers,
Where has the time gone???
This years Ar l ington Pi lgr image 
was one, if not the best I have ever 
attended. If you missed it you missed 
a goodie. I look forward to returning to 
the Crowne Plaza, Crystal City.
I still have some traveling to do before 
the Annual Convention in April at 
Aliante Resort in Las Vegas, Nevada. 
In February, I attended the "Passing 
of the Gavel" at the lsmailia Legion of 
Honor in Buffalo, NY. I want to thank 
incoming Commander Doug Foss for the 
hospitality, and as usual we stayed at the 
Villa "Chez Walther" always a good time. 
Two weeks after that Lisa and I traveled 
to Austin, Texas for the TALOH Legion of 
Honor Convention. Those Texans know 
how to do it up right. Ended the week 
at the banquet with the Texas "Slab of 
Meat." It doesn't get any better. Thanks 
to Commander Fred Maynard and Lady 
Traci.

I made trips to Azan Shrine in Melbourne, 
Fl to meet with the guys and in April We 
will be traveling to Orlando for a meeting 
with the Bahia Legion of Honor.
The year wraps up at the Annual 
Convention. I hope everyone is getting 
their registration in and making the 
reservations. I have visited the site of 
the convention and it is beautiful with 
plenty of restaurants to indulge your taste 
buds. Be sure to add "The Farm" to the 
eats list. They have the best Chicken 
Pot Pie.. !!
Let's have a great turnout to send 
Commander Gray, Lady Ginny, and 
the "Dude" Vince off in style. Hope you 
guys have a strong "Tailwind" as you 
go forward with your future endeavors.
As a side note: The NEW Arlington 
Pilgrimage Challenge Coin for 2024 
is now available. Go to the IALOH 
website www.ialoh.org then go under 
events, and Arlington Wreath Laying. You 
will find the downloadable order blank 
there.  They are sel l ing fast .
Dave & lady Lisa

Hope all had a great Easter/Passover.  I 
know it has been a busy time for many 
of us with family get togethers, church 
events, and the parade season kicking 
off.  Lady Vicki and I have been spending 
less time than we had hope over the past 
couple of months getting out because 
her health has not been great.  She had 
a heart recorder place into her chest to 
keep a track of her heart beat.  She has 
been passing out and has a low heart 
rate.  We know that there are several 
others within our division whose health 
have been of a concern.  Some events 
have been cancelled as a result and Lady 
Vicki and my prayers are with each and 
every one of you.
Just a reminder, some of the units have 
not paid their dues for the year and the 
last thing we want to do is loose you as 
a member of this great organization.    
Each unit is important andwhat you 
represent to this country and the Shrine, 
by your service, speaks volumes.

We have some big event coming up and I 
hope to see many of you there.  The first 
is the International Association Legion of 
Honor Convention in North Las Vegas, 
Nevada at the Aliante Hotel where Noble 
David Hobbs will be installed as the New 
Commander and the winners of the two 
Henry Rifles and quilt will be picked.  In 
June, we make a trip to Ottawa, Canada 
for the wreath laying ceremony at their 
Tomb of the Unknown Soldier.  Following 
that is the Imperil Session in Reno, 
Navada over the 4th of July weekend.   
Need to ensure that your passports are 
up-to-date.
The last big event of the year will be the 
Wreath Laying ceremony in Arlington, 
Virginia the first weekend of November.   
If you have never attended that event, 
it really is a must for every American 
citizen.  You will be glad you did. The 
registration information forms for all these 
events can be found on the IALOH web 
page.  

Wayne Steele

2nd LtCmdr, IALOH

2nd Lieutenant Commander						      Division 6

Wayne Steele, PC 
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3rd Lieutenant Commander						      Division 7

Geoffrey Lyster, PP, PC, PMC 

Greetings.  Spring has finally arrived!  
March 19th signified the official first day 
of Spring.  That means it’s time to shake 
off the gloom of Winter and start to feel 
that renewed invigoration. For Shriners, 
spring means better weather for parades 
and inspections and outdoor events like 
Oyster Roasts, Crab Feasts and picnics.
Lady Theresa and I have been busy with 
Masonic and Shriner events; we enjoy 
visiting Shrine Centers and meeting with 
Nobles and their Ladies.  
The following is a synopsis of recent 
Shriner happenings and a preview of 
events “on the horizon.”
On January 7th we attended the 
Kena Open Installation a lavish affair, 
attended by the Virginia Grand Master 
Jack Lewis, Ill Sirs, MASA Officers and 
Nobles.  Ill. Sir, Jim Love was Installed 
as Kena’s youngest Potentate ever!  He 
has some great new ideas and he has 
strong popularity, especially among our 
younger Nobles.  I am confident we’ll 
have a great year under his leadership.
On Jan. 20th, we were honored to 
attend the Kena Legion of Honor (LOH) 
Installation and witnessed the swearing 
in of new Unit Cmdr Jose Gutierrez.  
This LOH Unit is perennially one of the 
strongest in the Mid-Atlantic and they 
are looking forward to another banner 
year and while defending their MASA 
LOH In Line Inspection title.
Winter was a chilly time to parade!  
We proudly marched in the Manassas 
Christmas Parade on Dec. 6th.  I also 
attended the George Washington 
Parade on Feb. 19th.  This year, I 
marched with the Sons of the American 
Revolution, who were honored with 
a special award.  I was proud to see 
several Shriner Color Guards at the GW 
Parade including the Kena LOH.  Our 
annual Saint Patrick’s Day Parade did 
not pan out this year for us, but we will 
get’em next year.    
On March 10th Lady Theresa and I 
attended the Accaba Court, Ladies 
of the Oriental Shrine (LOSNA) 
Installation at our mother Temple 
Acca Shriners, Richmond, VA.  The 
special relationship between the Shriners 
and LOSNA was on full display.  Acca 

Potentate Ill. Sir, Andrew Coelho gave 
inspiring and memorable comments.  
Also on hand, was Ill. Thornton Holt, PP, 
President of the South Atlantic Shine 
Association (SASA) and Lady Debby.
Lady Theresa and I enjoyed the Kena 
Units & Clubs Annual Oyster Roast 
(on Mar. 16). Over 225 attendees and 
staff enjoyed raw, fried and cooked 
oysters and other seafood delicacies.  
If your temple is looking for some good 
fundraising opportunities, this is one is 
our best attended events of the year 
and always a community favorite! We 
sell out well in advance and proceeds 
go towards supporting the Units & Clubs 
all year long.
On the horizon….
 At the time of this writing, I am preparing 
for the 2024 Vietnam Veterans 5K in 
Warrenton, VA, to be held Mar. 30th.  
Although, not a Shriner sponsored event 
per se, I will be running with hundreds of 
veterans for charity.  All proceeds from 
the event to benefit veterans via Heroes 
Bridge Foundation.  (Wish me luck; now 
where are those sneakers…)
On March 24th we will be attending the 
Al Manarah Ct., LOSNA Installation 
of Officers at the Alexandria Scottish 
Rite Temple.  Lady Theresa will be 
the outgoing High Priestess and the 
Ladies have planned a beautiful ritual 
ceremony and luncheon.  This event is 
widely attended by Masons: Blue Lodge, 
Scottish and York Rite members and 
regional Shriners.  Last year the Kena 
Potentate and five Past Potentates were 
in attendance to honor the ladies on their 
special day.
The anticipated event of the social 
season wil l  be the 2024 IALOH 
Convention to be held on April 24-28 
at the Aliante Resort in Las Vegas, NV.  
International Commander Gray and Lady 
Ginnie have worked hard to make this a 
memorable event.  If it’s within your cable 
tow, try to attend this fun extravaganza 
as we honor incoming Cmdr David and 
Lady Lisa Hobbs and all our new IALOH 
Officers!
Our registration has been submitted…I 
have my nautical outfit ready…for the 
weekend of May 9-12 we will be attending 

the MASA LOH Spring Meeting in Erie, 
PA.  We are looking forward to the group 
trip to the Erie Maritime Museum and a 
tour of the USS Brig Niagara; a faithful 
reconstruction of Oliver-Hazard Perry’s 
flagship during Battle of Lake Erie. In 
the evening, a luxurious dinner cruise 
onboard the SS Victorian Princess.  
Registration due Apr 9.: contact Cmdr 
Kalinowski at: majorinfantry@gmail.
com.(Ahoy matee, request permission 
to come aboard)
Later this spring, we are looking forward 
to the Falls Church Memorial Day 
Parade, to be held on May 27th.  This 
is one of the largest parades, of its type, 
in the Mid-Atlantic!
On June 22nd we are registered for the 
Kena Ceremonial-Open House and 
Pote’s Ball.  Combining these events on 
one weekend consolidates out of town 
travel.  The Pote Ball theme is 1920s 
Speakeasy; the weekend will be filled 
with uncommon Shriner Hospitality! 
Lady Theresa and I would like to wish 
you all the best.  We hope to see soon, 
at a Shrine Center near you! 
YITF, 
Geoffrey D. Lyster, PC, PP, PMC

3rd Lt. Commander Continued
on page 5
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Top Left: Distinguished LOH 
members at Kena LOH In-

stallation on Jan. 20

Top Rt: Flag bearer Noble 
El Bourini; Dec. 2 

Xmas Parade.

Right: Noble Don Simmons; 
Kena Oyster Roast, Mar 16 

Left: Ill Sir Jim Love, 
Kena Potentate and Lady 
Theresa, High Priestess, 
Al Manara Ct on Jan 7, 

Manassas You Can Trust Your Bartender

4th Lieutenant Commander						      Division 2
Greeting Nobles and families,

Jennifer and I had a busy schedule these 
past few months as we attended several 
installations this winter.  In February 
we participated in the Tangier LOH 
installation in Omaha.  It was very well 
attended and a good time was had by all.

Also in February, we drive down to sunny 
Austin Texas for the Texas Association 
Legions of Honor Mid-Winter conference.  
The opening festivities started with a 
Pirate themed party and accompanied by 
an excellent band.  The attendees partied 
to the late hours of the evening.  This 
was also a very well attended weekend 
with many IALOH Officers and TALOH 
Officers participating.

The weekend of the 23rd of March is 
the Mid-Winter planning meeting for 
the CSSA convention in Topeka Kansas.  
Jennifer and I will be present, and we 
certainly hope to see many CSSA officers 
and Unit Officers taking part as well.

And of course, we will be at the IALOH 
Annual Convention from 24 – 28 April 
2024.  I hope many of you will be able to 
join the fun and festivities in Las Vegas 
Nevada at the fabulous Aliante Hotel and 
Casino.  All the general information and 
registration forms can be found on our 
IALOH website, www.ialoh.org.

Doug Tayrien,
Lt. Commander

Doug Tayrien, PC 
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8th Lieutenant Commander						      Division 1

Eddie Daffern, PP, PIC 

Greetings from Texas….
Hello Legion Nobles,
This will be my last submission to the 
Newsletter, since I was appointed to 
fill the 8th Lt Commander position 
by Commander Gray.  It has been 
an absolute pleasure serving with 
Commander Gray and the other Lt. 
Commanders this past year and I would 
like to thank Commander Gray for the 
appointment.  My term ends after the 
election of officers in Las Vegas at our 
convention.
Lady Shari and I were invited to the India 
Shrine Legion of Honor Installation on 
January 13th, in Oklahoma City where 
I was asked to be the Installing Officer.  
Many thanks to Past Commander, 
Adjutant and Commander of the Central 
States Legion of Honor Commander, 
Buddy Givens and Lady Peggi-Ann for 
the invite.  This was held in the beautiful 
Mustang Lodge in Yukon, OK.  After a 
great meal, Noble Bob Trobaugh was 
installed as the new Commander.  The 
emcee for the evening was Past Central 
States Legion of Honor Commander 
Jeremy Martin from Tangier Shrine in 
Omaha, NE.
January 8th, we attended the stated 
meting and installation of Temple officers 
at Arabia Shrine in Houston where I 
was able to make a presentation to 
the Arabia Legion of Honor and on 
February 3rd Lady Shari attended the 
Arabia Potentates Ball hosted by the new 
Potentate, Illustrious Sir Bobby Hyde, 
also a Legion of Honor member.  It was 
a wonderful Ball and the Nobles and 
ladies of Arabia Shrine are great people 
and unselfish with their hospitality.
Texas Shrine Association Legions of 
Honor Mid-Winter Convention was held 
in Austin, TX on February 29th thru 
March 2nd.  Commander Fred Maynard 
and his Lady Traci did an outstanding job 
putting together all the activities.  The 
Pirate Welcome Party was a great hit!   
IALOH Chaplain John Welch from Moila 
Shrine in St Joseph. MO brought God’s 
word for the Necrology Service.  I was 
the emcee for the Formal Banquet and 
Installation.  Past TALOH Commander 

Rick Villarreal made his debut as the 
Installing Officer.  Past Potentate, 
Illustrious Sir John Olivarri from Arabia 
Shrine in Houston was installed as the 
new Commander and Eric Stewart from 
Ben Hur Shrine in Austin was installed as 
the 1st Lt. Commander.  Ben Hur Legion 
of Honor won 1st Place in the In-Line 
Inspection and Color Guard Competition.
Thinking back over the ten years I was 
on the International Line, Lady Shari 
and I have had a lot of fun, met some 
wonderful people, travelled a lot and 
now have a lot of fantastic memories.  
I urge anyone thinking about running 
for the International line to just do it!  
You also need to keep in mind the time 
required, possibly the money involved 
and the commitment you are making.  
I guarantee it is worth it, but it has to 
be your decision along with you Lady.  
In addition to other obligations outlined 
in the Bylaws, one has to attend all 
called meetings of the International 
Commander, the Annual Convention, 
Board of Directors meetings, Executive 
meetings, Imperial Session, if possible, 
the Association’s Legion of Honor 
meetings in your Division, if possible and 
the Ottawa and Arlington Ceremonies 
and meetings. You must also write 
articles for the Newsletter and ALWAYS 
respond to the Commander either by 
phone, email or text when asked.  Also 
remember, that you will take an oath 
which reads in part, “I promise that I 
will faithfully perform the duties of the 
office to which I have been elected and 
I will abide by the rules, regulations, 
by-laws, Constitution and Edicts of the 
International Association Legions 
of Honor”.
Looking forward to seeing you all in Las 
Vegas!!
Over & Out!!
Semper Fi,
Eddie Daffern, PP, PIC, 8thLtCmdr 
(Appointed)

Blast From The Past
Las Vegas
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From the International Adjutant/Editor
Hi Everyone,
The annual convention in Las Vegas is 
fast approching but there is still time to 
get your registration sent in.
At the convention we will be voting on two 
Lt. Commander candidates and twenty 
one bylaws.  The bylaws have been sent 
to all the Units and are on the IALOH 
website.  Go to www.ialoh>Main>Bylaw.  
Note - there is not a number 16 bylaw 
it was pulled and will not be submitted.
If you are planning on attending the 
convention and want to be a voting 
delegate your Unit must submit a 
delegate form to me with your name 
authorizing you to be a voting delegate.  

The delegate form is on the IALOH 
website.  Go to www.ialoh.org>Forms.
I am working on the 2024-2025 yearbook 
and plan to have it distrubited by the 
second week of July.  If you would 
like to put an ad in the yearbook please 
submit your ad as soon as possible.  
The cut off for ads is June 1st, 2024.  
The yearbook ad form is on the IALOH 
website at www.ialoh.org>Forms.  You 
can also pay for yearbooks ads with 
a credit card.  The pay link is on the 
same page as the yearbook ad form.
That is all for now.  Until  next time, aim 
high.

YITF,
David Smith, PC David Smith, PC 

Ottawa Wreath Laying Ceremony  1 June , 2024

The Ottawa Wreath Laying Ceremony 
will be held on 1 June 2024 at 1400hrs 
at the National War Memorial Tomb of 
the Unknown Soldier. During the cere-
mony we plan to acknowledge the 100th 
anniversary of the Royal Canadian Air 
Force and the 80th anniversary of D-Day. 
Additionally, Tunis will be holding their 
Ceremonial and Visitation Saturday 
morning. The registration form can be 
found on the Tunis Shriners website 
(tunisshriners.ca) in early 2024. We look 
forward to seeing you.

MASA
Spring Meeting & Convention

May 9 – 12, 2024
Zem Zem Shrine Center
2525 West 38th Street

Erie, PA 16506

Association Meetings
CSSA 

2024 Convention
August 29th - September 1st, 2024

Topeka, KS
Arab Temple

SASA
Annual Meeting

September 20, 2024
Myrtle Beach, SC 29577

GLSA
49th Annual Convention

August 8 - 11, 2024
​Hilton Garden Inn and St. Mary’s Inn

South Bend, Indiana

For more information about the association meeting visit our website at www.ialoh.
org/Associations
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Top Left, 
Right, Bottom 
Right IALOH 
Officers, Chief 
of Staff Past 
International 
Commanders 
and Ladies at 
the TALOH 
Convention.

Bottom Left Lt. 
Commanders 
Doug Tayrien 
and Dean Cook 
at Central States.

Around The Legion of Honor

Bottom Left and Right: Blast From The Past
Las Vegas
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Arlington 2024
Arlington wreath laying.

 The Crown Plaza 
Crystal River—Washington DC.

1480 Crystal Dr, Arlington, VA 22202

The Crowne Plaza Crystal  Ci ty 
Washington D.C. is just one mile 
from Ronald Reagan Washington 
National Airport. Take advantage of our 
complimentary shuttle from the airport to 
the hotel and our location, which is just 
four miles from the National Mall.
The Crystal City Metro Station provides 
easy access to Washington D.C. Visit the 
Lincoln Memorial, the Thomas Jefferson 
Memorial, the Vietnam Veterans 
Memorial, the Martin Luther King Jr. 
Memorial, or one of the Smithsonian 
Institution Museums, including the 
National Museum of African American 
History and Culture.
A l l  o f  o u r  g u e s t  r o o m s  h a v e 
complimentary WiFi, f lat screen 
TVs, satellite or cable channels, and 
ergonomic work desks. Take advantage 
of our well-equipped fitness center or 
dine in one of our two onsite restaurants. 
We look forward to welcoming you to 
the Crowne Plaza during your next stay!

For information on hotel reservations 
and registration go to the IALOH web-
site by click the link or the bar code. 
Arlington Wreath Laying (ialoh.org) 

October 30 - November 3, 2024
This year since the wreath laying is on 
Halloween we are having a costom party, 
so get your customs ready.
There will also be a Ladies Mimosa 
brunch that is open to all ladies and 
a Washington bus tour.  Last year we 
took a night tour and everyone had a 
great time.

Costumes from the Halloween 
party in 2013.
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150th Imperial Session
Reno, Nevada

June 30 - July 4, 2024

WELCOME TO IMPERIAL SESSION
Imperial Potentate James E. “Ed” Stolze 
Jr. and First Lady JoLynn Dickins and 
the 2024 Imperial Session Committee 
look forward to welcoming you to 
Reno, Nevada, for the 150th Imperial 
Session of Shriners International.

For more information about the Imperial 
Session go to the Imperrial Session 
website link or scan the QR Code.
https://imperialsession.com/2024-ses-
sion/
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Commander
Russell A. Gray, PC, PCCSSA
10447 Mount Mitchell Court
Las Vegas, NV 89149
HP: 702-483-5121
CP: 303-901-7044
E-Mail: a320fti@msn.com

1st  Intl. Lt. Commander
David A. Hobbs, PC
2709 Kala Lane
Plant City, FL 33563
CP: 813-727-8103
E-Mail: shwdsnr2003@hotmail.com

2nd Intl. Lt. Commander
Wayne R. Steele, PC
984 Wimberly Road
Estill Springs, TN 37330
CP: 619-962-3677
E-Mail: wayne.r.steele.usmc@gmail.com

3rd Intl. Lt. Commander
Geoffrey Lyster, PP, PC, PMC
4542 Rawlings Place, Unit B
Waldorf, MD 20602-1577
CP: 703-725-7862
E-mail: geoffrey.lyster@yahoo.com

4th Int’l. Lt. Commander	
Doug Tayrien, PC
33425 155th Street	
Leavenworth, KS 66048
CP: 703-403-2593
E-mail: deebeetee@hotmail.com

5th Intl. Lt. Commander
Gerry Massey, PP
745 W Baseline Road Suite # 10
Mesa, AZ 85210
CP:623-229-0545
E-mail: gbmassey25@yahoo.com

6th Intl. Lt. Commander
Dean Cook, PC 
24350 Snowberry Dr.
Lebanon, MO 65536
CP:417-588-9477
E-mail: dscook95w5@hotmail.com

7th Intl. Lt. Commander
Derek McNulty
8472 Twenty Road
Hamilton, ON L9B 1H7
CP:647-296-8472
E-mail: derekmcnulty@rogers.com

8th Intl. Lt. Commander (Acting)
Eddie Daffern, PP, PC
PO Box 185
Staples, TX 78670
HP:512-357-9981
CP:512-656-5691
E-mail: edaffern@austin.rr.com

Intl. Adjutant
David Smith, PC
1018 SW Walter Avenue
Lake City, FL 32024
HP: 386-752-0475
CP: 785-633-8527
E-Mail: adjutant@ialoh.org

Intl. Finance Officer
Rex Sohn, PC, PCGLSA
154 Rambling Road
Greenfield, IN 46140
HP: 317-374-4445
E-Mail: finance@ialoh.org

Quartermaster
David Kirschman
9445 San Miguel Dr. Apt. F
Indianapolis, IN 46250-1251
CP: 317-918-3629
E-mail: davidkirschman@gmail.com

Veterans Administration Rep
Larry J. Hearn, PC
5913 Price Lane
Indianapolis, IN 46254-2822
CP: 317-797-0870
E-Mail: lloydhearn@comcast.net 

Sergeant-at-Arms
Jim Hollis, PC, PCTALOH
16220 Oxbow Trail
Buda, TX 78610
CP: 512-565-6600
E-mail: jhollisbuda@yahoo.com

International Chaplain
John A. Welch, PC
1301 N 43rd Street
Saint Joseph, MO 64506-2422
HP: 816-387-6603
CP: 816-261-4897
E-Mail: lindawelch@ponyexpress.net

Parliamentarian/Judge Advocate
Tracy Coughlin, PC, PIC
210 Crosswinds Ct.
Waterloo, IL 62298
CP: 618-604-6869
E-Mail: tcough3475@aol.com

Patriotism Chairman
Mike Kearns, PC
9618 Ashlyn Peak Ct.
Las Vegas, NV 81949
CP: 720-425-6330
E-mail: mrkearns25@gmail.com

Disclaimer

Opinions expressed in individual articles are the 
opinions of the authors and not necessarily those of the 
Editor or Office of the IALOH.  Articles may be edited for 
size constraints but editorial content will not be changed.

Newsletter Requirements

The newsletter is published according to the schedule set forth by 
the Int’l. Commander.  The purpose of the newsletter is to “pass the 
word” and get applications/forms to the membership.  Distribution 
is to all Legion of Honor Units and to individual subscribers at the 
rate of $10.00 per year.  A free, on-line version is available for 
download on the IALOH website - www.ialoh.org.  If you would like to 
receive a printed edition please contact the International Adjutant.



International Association Legions of Honor

1018 SW Walter Ave

Lake City, FL 32024

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

Phone: 386-752-0475
Email: adjutant@ialoh.org

It’s an honor to

belong to the

Legion of Honor!

The objectives of the
 International Association Legions of Honor:

To foster a Spirit of Patriotism

 and Love of Country and Flag; 

To Perpetuate the memory 

of our Comrades in Arms

who made the Supreme Sacrifice 

by giving their lives for their Country 

while members of the Armed Forces;

To devote our efforts as individuals

 and Legion of Honor Units 

to strive for and increase in 

Friendship and Cooperation between our 

Legion of Honor Units 

and other Units of Shriners International.

Website: www.ialoh.org 
 

On the website you can find: 
 

List of Current Officers 
 

Division Assignments 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

Forms  
 

Newsletter 


